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We have completed certain procedures in accordance with Ohio Rev. Code Section 117.01(G) to the 
accounting records and related documents of the Glendale Union Cemetery, Morrow County, (the 
Cemetery) for the years ended December 31, 2019 and 2018.  
 
Our procedures were designed solely to satisfy the audit requirements of Ohio Rev. Code Section 
117.11(A).  Because our procedures were not designed to opine on the Cemetery’s financial statements, 
we did not follow generally accepted auditing standards.  We do not provide any assurance on the 
Cemetery’s financial statements, transactions or balances for the years ended December 31, 2019 and 
2018. 
 
The Cemetery’s management is responsible for preparing and maintaining its accounting records and 
related documents. Our responsibility under Ohio Rev. Code Section 117.11(A) is to examine, analyze and 
inspect these records and documents.  
 
Based on the results of our procedures, we found the following significant compliance or accounting issues 
to report.  
 
Current Year Observations 
 

1. Ohio Rev. Code §121.22(F) states “Every public body, by rule, shall establish a reasonable method 
whereby any person may determine the time and place of all regularly scheduled meetings and the 
time, place, and purpose of all special meetings. A public body shall not hold a special meeting 
unless it gives at least twenty-four hours' advance notice to the news media that have requested 
notification, except in the event of an emergency requiring immediate official action. In the event of 
an emergency, the member or members calling the meeting shall notify the news media that have 
requested notification immediately of the time, place, and purpose of the meeting.”  
 
The Cemetery did not notify the public of Cemetery Board meetings for 2018 or 2019. Failure to 
notify the public of meetings can result in the public not having a chance to voice their concerns. 
The Cemetery should start notifying the public of when Board meetings are to take place.  
 

2. Ohio Rev. Code §149.43(E)(2) states in part “The public office shall create a poster that describes 
its public records policy and shall post the poster in a conspicuous place in the public office and in 
all locations where the public office has branch offices.” 
 
The Cemetery did not have the public records policy posted in a conspicuous place in the office. 
Failure to post the policy can result in office staff not being aware of the public records policy. The 
Cemetery should post the policy in a conspicuous place to ensure all staff are aware of the policy.  
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This is a true and correct copy of the report which is required to be filed in the Office of the 
Auditor of State pursuant to Section 117.26, Revised Code, and which is filed in Columbus, Ohio. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

CLERK OF THE BUREAU 
 
CERTIFIED 
MAY 12, 2020 
 

 

http://www.ohioauditor.gov/

	Cover
	Basic Audit Report

